

20 July 2020

Dear Principal,

PO Box 21, Oaklands Park South Australia 5046 245 Sturt Road, Sturt South Australia 5047 T (08) 8375 6600 F (08) 8375 6699

E council@marion.sa.gov.au

Re- Schools, Students and Traffic

As the third school terms begins amid the COVID-19 crisis we felt it was an appropriate time to contact you in relation to the parking zones situated around your school.

The Council, would like to work with you, your staff and the parents of your students to ensure these zones are utilised correctly in the most efficient and effective manner and within the legal requirements for the zones. We appreciate schools are having to adjust the way they operate during the current situation and this includes student drop off and pickups. Community Safety Inspectors will continue to patrol and enforce safety related offences in and around schools. We can assure you our officers will take a reasonable and flexible approach to enforcement and assist the community where ever possible. Safety continues to be a key priority for the Community Safety team which means inspectors have had to adjust how they interact with members of the community to ensure social distancing and these practices will continue during school patrols.

The City of Marion has produced a brochure for your reference which explains the various parking restriction signs and their meaning in layman's terms. Council asks if you are able to increase awareness of the contents of this brochure by uploading this to your school social media app e.g. Skoolbag, Seasaw etc. it would be greatly appreciated.

We understand passenger drop off and pickup zones can be very contentious issues for all parties involved and we would hope to have the schools support in making these areas as safe as possible.

If you have any queries or would like any further information please do not hesitate to contact the Community Safety Department on 8375 6600 or alternatively email council@marion.sa.gov.au.

Kind regards

Community Safety

The City of Marion acknowledges it is part of Kaurna land and recognises the Kaurna people as the traditional and continuing custodians of the land.







